ARIZONA CIVIL RIGHTS ADVISORY BOARD
Minutes of Public Meeting
June 10, 2022

Board Members Present by Zoom Staff Members Present by Zoom
Tarah White (Vice-Chairperson) Leslie Ross (Legal Counsel)

Hon. Carol Berry (ret.)

Joshua W. Carden Board Members Absent

Moses Sanchez Karen J. Hartman-Tellez (Chairperson)

Grant H. Frazier

a. Call to Order.
Tarah White called the meeting to order at 12:33 p.m. The meeting took place via Zoom.

b. Preliminary Remarks.
Tarah White offered preliminary remarks and noted interest in having the Board meet face to
face in the future.

c. Approval of Meeting Minutes of April 8, 2022.
Moses Sanchez moved to approve the meeting minutes from April 8, 2022. Hon. Carol Berry
seconded. The motion passed unanimously.

d. Division Report.
Leslie Ross gave the Division Report on behalf of Rebekah Browder. The Division reported an
Attorney General Office press release regarding a Division consent decree.

e. Report of Law Enforcement Surveys
Tarah White and Joshua Carden addressed the Board. Review of the surveys is approximately 50%
complete. Tarah White and Joshua Carden will meet to complete the survey review and report
back to the Board.

f. Call to the Public.
No members of the public were present.

g. Status of Project ideas.

e Service Animals in housing and public accommodations: members of the Board agreed
something should be done to highlight this important topic. The members discussed a one-
page PDF to distribute. Moses Sanchez will do research on the topic.

e New Ideas from the Board:

e Legislative proposal for Crime Free Addendum in housing. Tarah White will do some
background research on the topic.

h. Board Schedule/Future Meetings
The Board members present confirmed they will be able to attend the July 8, 2022 meeting. The
Board discussed holding the meetings in person and on zoom in the future.

i. Call to the Board.
There were no announcements/events discussed.



j- Adjournment.
Joshua Carden moved to adjourn the meeting, and Hon. Carol Berry (ret.) seconded the motion.

The motion passed unanimously and the meeting adjourned at 1:23 p.m.



